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"While we wish Mr. DeLeon had been better able 
to withstand Chevron’s pressure campaign, we 
are pleased with news of this settlement because 
it will allow a significant stake in the winning 
judgment of the affected villagers to be used for 
clean-up of their ancestral lands rather than be 
paid to an outside investor.  By agreeing to settle 
with Chevron, Mr. DeLeon has given the 
rainforest villagers a valuable and much-
appreciated gift -- the use of critical funds to 
litigate their claims over a period of several years
at no cost. Mr. DeLeon’s stake in the Ecuador 
judgment now will be made available to other 
investors or the affected communities themselves
for use in their clean-up once a full recovery of 
the judgement  is achieved.  We also fully expect 
the ruling of Judge Kaplan cited in the settlement
will be reversed on appeal. The Kaplan ruling is 
factually and legally flawed, was the product of 
one-sided proceedings in favor of Chevron, and 
relied heavily on the word of an admittedly 
corrupt former judge to whom Chevron paid 
exorbitant sums of money in exchange for false 
testimony.

"Chevron’s willingness to drop all of its claims 
against Mr. DeLeon for no financial consideration
also reflects the company’s increasingly weak 
position in the overall litigation and its desperate 



need for a public relations “hit" on the eve of the 
appeal of Judge Kaplan’s decision.  Given that Mr.
DeLeon has not funded the Ecuador litigation for 
at least two years, the settlement will have no 
material impact on the ongoing lawsuits to seize 
Chevron’s assets around the world to force the 
company to comply with the Ecuador judgment.  
Unfortunately for Chevron, its expensive 
retaliation strategy against Mr. DeLeon and 
others has failed to end the litigation, has only 
increased the resolve of the affected villagers, 
and has not diminished the company’s risk from 
collection actions targeting its assets to ensure 
compliance with the judgment. 

"The larger context is that Mr. DeLeon’s 
settlement is an obvious byproduct of Chevron’s 
intimidation-by-litigation model that seeks to 
retaliate against any individual who helped the 
villagers in their successful campaign to hold the 
company accountable for its toxic dumping in 
Ecuador.  The environmental judgment has been 
confirmed by three layers of courts in Chevron’s 
chosen forum of Ecuador, including in a 
unanimous decision in 2013 by the country’s 
Supreme Court.  As part of its avowed “lifetime of
litigation” strategy to evade paying the judgment,
Chevron has sued numerous individuals, law 
firms, environmental organizations and 
consulting entities that have provided support to 
the affected villagers.  Chevron abusively sued 
Mr. DeLeon in Gibraltar in 2013 on factual issues 
that already had been resolved by the courts of 



the company’s chosen forum of Ecuador.  This 
litigation was an effort to harass Mr. DeLeon into 
abandoning his support for the vulnerable 
villagers. After almost two years of expensive 
litigation in Gibraltar without as much as a trial, 
and likely facing years of further litigation, 
Chevron’s strategy as regards Mr. DeLeon 
worked and he threw in the towel."


